NATIONAL PIGEON ASSOCIATION 2014 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
HELD AT BROWNSOVER HALL HOTEL, RUGBY ON 8th FEBRUARY 2015

The Vice President opened the meeting at 11.00 am.


PRESENT
There were 20 members present plus the Vice President, Chairman & Secretary.

ITEM 1 - APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Dennis & Anne Ison, John Thomson, John Warne, Graham Giddings, John Gregg, John Harrison, Robin Pratt, Alan & Mary Roscoe, Mike Knaggs, Gary Eaton, Dave White, Nick Dawyd, Gladys Graham, Dave Richardson and Colin Jeckell.

ITEM 2 - OBITUARIES
The Vice President read out tributes to Mick Lewis, Ashley Wiggins, Christine Wright, Gerald McGuinness, John (Jocky) Reed, William (Bill) Kerr and Tony Glew who had passed away in the previous year followed by a minute's silence as a mark of respect.

ITEM 3 - MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS AGM
The minutes were proposed as a true record by Ken Goodman and seconded by John Elsdon; carried unanimously.

ITEM 4 - MATTERS ARISING
Kevin Pratt said that Reading Championship Show had not received any communication asking that the top award be renamed to something other than “Best in Show” to better comply with the new rule change. John Elsdon pointed out that this was impossible to enforce and that Championship Shows will continue to name their top award as they see fit.

ITEM 5 - CORRESPONDENCE RELATIVE TO THE AGM
No relative correspondence received.

ITEM 6 - PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Unfortunately the President could not attend due to ill health. The Vice President stepped in and wished the President, Gary Eaton, a speedy recovery. He also offered best wishes to John Thomson who has resigned from the Committee also due to ill health. The Vice President’s speech praised the new NPA publication Fancy Pigeon World with special thanks to Claire and John the editors and everyone who contributed with articles. He said that the shows he had been to this year were very well run with increased entries and thanked the judges. He ended by calling for more members to step forward and apply to be on the management Committee. 

ITEM 7 - CHAIRMAN'S REPORT
The Chairman also focussed his report on Fancy Pigeon World and praised everyone involved in making the NPA publication a success including Graham Bates, Helen Seed and Mark Rudd.   

ITEM 8 - SECRETARY/TREASURER'S REPORT 
The Secretary started by saying that there were over 400 members joined for 2015 already which is a great start to the year. 
Membership for 2014 was 704 out of which there were 147 new members and 53 individual junior members (not in partnership with an adult). 31,840 rings were sold and £456 made in pigeon transfers.

All figures were slightly up on last year which is encouraging. The increase in junior members is especially pleasing as a few previous juniors had become adult members.

Accounts for 2014 had been distributed and read and it was proposed by Kevin Pratt and seconded by Richard Henderson that they be accepted; carried unanimously. Kevin Pratt gave thanks to the Secretaries for increasing revenue this year. Paul Littlewood said he was pleased with the way the accounts were presented this year. The Chairman read out a letter from Dennis Ison praising the Secretaries.
ITEM 9 – FANCY PIGEON WORLD
Graham Bates gave an overview of accounts relating to Fancy Pigeon World. He was very pleased that the magazine had managed to break even, this was due to the amazing generosity of the members and their donations. Graham went on to offer a forecast for 2015 magazine accounts. The Chairman and Richard Henderson offered thanks to Graham for his part in producing a very successful publication.
ITEM 10 - DECLARATION OF AWARDS BY THE VICE PRESIDENT
Master Breeder awards had been given to J.V. & S.J. Gregg (African Owls) and Julian Emerson (Scandaroons). Life Time Award had been given to Donald Maudling for his long standing contribution to the fancy and the Junior Fancier Award had been given to Matthew Wetherall for his hard working involvement with the Newcastle Columbarian Society. The Vice President congratulated those awarded.

ITEM 11 - DECLARATION OF NEW COMMITTEE MEMBERS
The Vice President welcomed new Committee members Richard Greenwood and Paul Littlewood.
ITEM 12- WELFARE NOTES
The Vice President read out a letter from the NPA Welfare Officer, John Surridge, outlining the current situation with regard to Avian Flu and offering advice on ill birds.
ITEM 13- YOUNG FANCIERS 
Helen Seed gave special mention to Junior Fancier award winner Matthew Wetherall and read out a letter from David Richardson commending Matthew. The Junior Trophy has been recovered and will be updated with missing winners. There will also be a memento for Junior Award winners to keep from now on. Helen intends to resurrect the points-trophy-award for juniors. John Elsdon offered thanks to Helen for her efforts and for finding the Junior Trophy.
ITEM 14- FACEBOOK UPDATE
Helen Seed gave an overview of the activity on the NPA Facebook page including the numbers of visitors and their age and geographic demographics. She said there had been no negativity on the NPA page which was pleasing. Marteinn Magnusson asked if a consensus could be set up on Facebook asking how fanciers started up with pigeons. The floor thought this was a good idea. Kevin Pratt offered thanks to both Helen and John Ross for their on-line involvement. 
ITEM 15- BREED STANDARDS UPDATE
The Vice President, Mark Rudd, gave a speech outlining the importance of safeguarding the heritage of British breeds by securing their future with the EE. The Chairman gave thanks to Mark for his efforts working tirelessly for our breeds.

ITEM 16 - ANY OTHER BUSINESS (only items specific to the AGM allowed)
Richard Henderson asked if the AGM could be held at different locations around the UK so other members had a better chance of attending. This led to a discussion about holding the AGM at a show (Billy Telford) or whether this was impractical (Richard Greenwood, John Elsdon). The Secretary had a letter from Dennis Ison covering this issue which would be discussed in the following Committee meeting.
Jim Mullan asked if the NPA promotional flyers could be updated. This had been discussed at the last Committee meeting and Graham Bates has it in hand. The Secretary asked if small batches could be printed as the contact details and show information goes out of date.
Marteinn Magnusson asked if a booklet for beginners could be produced. John Elsdon said he had previously written such a booklet which could be updated, reprinted and reissued. The Committee would look into this.

Richard Henderson asked for the minutes of the AGM and Committee meetings to be included in Fancy Pigeon World. Graham Bates said this was possible and the extra pages would only cost £100 per issue but the extra weight could impact on postage which would affect finances.  

The Vice President wished everyone a safe journey home and closed the meeting at 12.15PM.
Colin Ronald
Secretary of the NPA

